Town of Montville
Department of Public Works
225 Maple Ave
Uncasville, CT 06382
Ph. (860)848-7473 Fax (860)848-7393

October 10, 2024

RE: new storage building for Camp Oakdale
Attention: Meredith @ Planning & Zoning Department

| am writing this letter to inform you the importance of needing the new storage building @ Camp
Oakdale. We have four (4) employees that work regularly for the Camp Oakdale facilities and we have
added additional equipment over the years to better suit the demands of the grounds.

The current storage building does not support all of the equipment and vehicles on site and we have to
keep equipment outside. These items being outdoors are susceptible to mice and the elements of New
England weather. For the ease of use and for regular maintenance of the vehicles and equipment being
kept undercover is important. In addition, the potential for vandalism is greater with equipment being
left outside, as we have had an episode caught on camera in the past.

John Carlson
Public Works Director

W@@“



